GENERAL MEETING

The MINUTES of a GENERAL MEETING held in the Board Room, Town Hall, Derby Road, Peel on Wednesday 3rd December 2003 at 7.00 p.m.

Present
Mrs P S Sweeney (Chairman)


Mrs. C S Atcheson


Mrs. T M Birkett 


Mr T M Crookall


Mr. D J Lace


Mr. J E Lightfoot 


Mrs. C A Moughtin 


Mr. R J Quayle


Mrs. J C Scanes




In attendance
Mr. P G Leadley (Town Clerk)

CHAIRMAN’S
03/335
The Chairman welcomed the Press to the last

WELCOME

Board meeting of 2003 and wished to convey her condolences to Mr. Alan Brew, former Town Clerk in respect of the recent death of his wife Veronica.  



The Chairman thanked the outdoor staff for all their work in ensuring the bonfire and firework display was successful. Turning to 6th December the Chairman wished to advertise the switching on of the Christmas lights and hoped that many would attend.  She concluded by wishing her fellow Commissioners and the Press a Happy Christmas and Prosperous New Year.

MINUTES
03/336
The Minutes of the meeting held on 4th November 2003 were taken as read and APPROVED.

QUAYSIDE
03/337
Mr. Crookall referred to Mrs. Hannan, MHK’s 

DEVELOPMENT

effort to facilitate a design study of East Quay, Peel.  Mr. Crookall felt it was a good idea and that the Commissioners and Mrs. Hannan should work together with a suggestion for a meeting sometime in the New Year.  A previous report prepared by Ellis Brown on the Quay with regard to development was referred to and it was noted that only one copy of the report was held by the Department of Local Government and the Environment.  

IRIS PUMP
03/338
Reference was made back to Minute 03/297 and

STATION

 the Town Clerk read out a further reply from the Department of Transport with respect to the pollution incident in Peel harbour.  Concern was voiced over the stance taken by the Department of Transport in as much as it felt that a prosecution should not be pursued.  NOTED
MINUTES
03/339
A Report of the Works Committee held on 17th November 2003 was taken as read and ADOPTED.

ROAD SAFETY
03/340
The Town Clerk referred back to Minute 03/308

ALBANY ROAD/

and indicated that on two occasions he had been 

TYNWALD ROAD

in attendance at the corner in company with the Road Safety Officer to assess the concerns of Mr. Ryding with regard to the danger of this junction to school children.  It was noted that the Road Safety Officer was due to meet with the Network Planning Section on 18th December 2003 and that she would reply to the Commissioners thereafter.  NOTED
HARBOUR JETTY
03/341
Reference was made back to Minute 03/309 and 

AND FOOTBRIDGE

comment was made about the lack of activity with regard to the contractor commencing work purportedly from 1st December 2003.  It was requested that a flow chart of the time scale of the project be obtained from the Department of Transport and copied to members.  

PEEL HILL
03/342
Mr. Lightfoot referred back to Minute 03/311

PATH RESTORATION
and referred to reservations over the report regarding the Method Statement in so far as it related to geo-matting on part of the bank at the side of the track.  Mr. Lightfoot felt that the matter should be raised with Mr. Williamson and it was AGREED that the Town Clerk contact Mr. Williamson accordingly.

REFUSE 
03/343
Mr. Lightfoot referred back to Minute 03/312

COLLECTION

with regard to the disposal of fluorescent lights bulbs and tubes.  In his view the UK had decreed that it was illegal to put such waste matter in landfill sites and it was AGREED to make enquiries as to what Douglas Corporation and the Manx Electricity Authority did with their redundant fluorescent light bulbs and tubes.

MINUTES
03/344
A Report of the Recreation and Entertainments Committee held on 18th November 2003 was taken as read and ADOPTED.

ARTS STRATEGY
03/345
Mrs. Birkett referred back to Minute 03/320 and indicated that after having perused the document she wished the matter to be further considered at the next Recreation and Entertainments Committee meeting.  

MINUTES
03/346
A Report of the Housing Committee held on 19th November 2003 was taken as read and ADOPTED.

MARKET STREET/
03/347
Mr. Crookall referred back to Minute 03/322 

CASTLE STREET

and enquired  as to the cost of the proposed steel 

PLANNING APPLICATION
wood grain doors for local authority dwellings in Market Street and Castle Street.  It was AGREED that the Town Clerk would enquire as to the exact cost of these doors. 

MINUTES
03/348
A Report of the Finance Committee held on 24th November 2003 were taken as read and ADOPTED.

PROPOSED BUS
03/349
Mr. Lightfoot referred back to Minute 03/333

SHELTER

and indicated the Transport Division’s concerns over delays by the Department of Transport in consenting to the proposed build-out and erection of a bus shelter at Derby Road.  It was AGREED that the matter be raised with the Minister for the Department of Transport and the Town Clerk was asked to write an appropriate letter accordingly.  

WASTE DISPOSAL
03/350
Mr. Lightfoot voiced his further concerns 

LICENCE

regarding the Waste Disposal Licence issued by the Department of Local Government and the Environment in respect of the energy from waste plant at Richmond Hill, Braddan.  He reiterated his concerns that the licence could be altered at the Department’s discretion if the operator encountered operational difficulties.  NOTED
LOCAL ELECTION
03/351
The Town Clerk referred to a letter from the 

2004

Department of Local Government and the Environment dated 11th November 2003.  It was noted that the Department had decided to set the date for the 2004 Election for Thursday 22nd April 2004. 



During the Tynwald debate on the Local Government (Miscellaneous Provisions) Bill 2003 Mr. Karran, MHK, unsuccessfully attempted to have a clause included in the Bill making the payment of attendance allowances to elected members of local authorities mandatory.  The current fee was £25 per “approved” duty up to a maximum of £3000 per annum. The Department sought the Commissioners views on whether the legislation should remain as it was or whether payment of attendance allowance should be mandatory.  Members discussed the proposal and were unanimous in their support of the current attendance allowance payment arrangements.  It was AGREED that the Town Clerk advise the Department accordingly.

NEW YEARS DAY
03/352
The Town Clerk referred to a letter from Mr.

DIP

Eames of 11 Rheast Bridson, Peel regarding the proposed charity collection on Peel beach on 1st January 2004.  The Board Members had no objection to a collection being taken and it was noted that the New Years Day dip for 2004 charity collection would benefit the Peel Lifeboat, Isle of Man Multiple Sclerosis Society and the Western Live at Home Scheme.  NOTED
DOULGAS STREET
03/353
Mrs. Atcheson referred to the link between the 

MARKET STREET

Douglas Street car park and the Market Place 

CAR PARK

car park and wondered whether a yellow boxed area should be painted on the road surface to prevent the link between the car parks being blocked.  Mr. Lightfoot indicated that the former low wall had been taken out from between the car parks to increase parking provision and it was not intended to provide a through road.  The matter was discussed and it was AGREED upon Mrs. Birkett’s suggestion that the matter be referred to the next Works Committee for further discussion.

CHRISTMAS
03/354
The Chairman indicated that she sought 

LIGHTS

approval to provide a cash prize for the best display of Christmas lights for a dwelling, a fishing boat and best commercial premises.  It was suggested that a £50 prize for each category could be awarded to the best Christmas light arrangement.  AGREED


This part of the meeting ended at 7.45p.m.
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